FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        AUGUST, 2006, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 5

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 1

SCHOOLS –  Belleville West, Fairfield, Hamilton County at McLeansboro, Vandalia, Wesclin at   

  Trenton

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – Madison

II.  WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 0

   PARTICIPANTS – 0

III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 12
FCAE Staff Meetings(2), Springfield

United States Human Resources Agribusiness Representative Roundtable, St. Louis, MO(2 days)

District 5 Agriculture Teacher Professional Development, McLeansboro

Viticulture Professional Development, Carbondale

IAVAT Section 21 Fall Meeting, Vandalia

IAVAT Section 22 Fall Meeting, Trenton

IAVAT Section 23 Fall Meeting, Fairfield

IAVAT Section 24 Fall Meeting, Carbondale

IAVAT Section 25 Fall Meeting, Galatia

ICAE/ILCAE Visioning Meeting, Dahinda

Southern Illinois Agribusiness Club Meeting, Mt. Vernon

IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto:  2079
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 12

Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Entered New Teacher Data into the Online Database

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests

Prepared for the District 5 Agriculture Teacher Professional Development Workshops

Prepared Financial Statement and Summarized Evaluations for District Professional Development 

Sent Thank You Note to Host School Superintendent and Teacher for Use of School Facilities

Picked-up Office Furnishings of Agribusiness for Use with AITC County Offices for Storage, St. Louis, MO

Prepared Advisory Council Spring Minutes and Sent with Fall Meeting Reminder

Prepared Packets for IAVAT Section Fall Meetings

Sent in (3) Experienced Teacher Exchange Grant Data Forms

Toured and Met With Jefferson County and Regional Extension Staff, Mt. Vernon
VI.  COMMENTARY

The Human Resources Representative conference in St. Louis was great to attend to network with industry leaders and to see what agribusinesses are expecting of employees.  150,000 agriculture education students by the year 2016 is a lofty goal though we must be thinking about such things to attain the funding and time to make it happen.  Having enough agriculture teachers to teach these extra students will be our most limiting key factor.  Fall IAVAT section meetings were well attended by agriculture teachers.  David Ponce, Viticulture Coordinator at Shawnee College, presented another informative workshop on the table grape industry and the science involved.   

